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Kyogle Council is not just open for busi-

ness it is actively encouraging develop-

ment in a bid to grow the local economy. 

At its 12 March meeting, Council voted 

unanimously to waive charges and contri-

butions on all development across the local 

government area except for heavy haulage 

projects and most subdivisions. 

Council hopes by waiving the charges 

and contributions it will encourage devel-

opers to bring forward key projects that 

will boost the local economy and grow 

jobs. 

The policy, which will be reviewed after 

two years, is in line with Council's Com-

munity Strategic Plan which seeks to grow 

the area's ‘cultural diversity and its econo-

my through investment in services, infra-

structure and sustainable businesses’.  

Kyogle Council Mayor Cr Danielle Mul-

holland said Council's decision to suspend 

developer fees showed that it was ready to 

do business and prepared to go the extra 

mile to partner with investors to grow job 

opportunities and enhance the liveability of 

the local government area. 

“I see this as a window of opportunity 

for entrepreneurs looking to expand their 

existing business or develop a new one 

without the added burden of developer fees 

and charges," she said. 

“Like all windows, this one won’t remain 

open forever so you’ll need to get in rea-

sonably quickly.” 

The new Developer Contributions and 

Charges Discounting Policy will apply to 

all development applications issued by 

Council and completed before the review 

of the policy in March 2020. 

And while most subdivision applications 

will still attract developer contributions, 

the policy waives charges for small lot 

subdivisions (to create lots of less than 

500m2 in area) in the Groom Street medi-

um density precinct. 

Anyone with a previously approved but 

unimplemented development application 

can apply to Council to amend the applica-

tion so that eligible contributions can be 

waived. However, the waiver is dependent 

on the development being completed while 

the policy is in effect.  

Council suspends most     

developer fees 
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Local community groups have the 

chance to apply for grants under the Fed-

eral Government's Solar Communities 

Program to undertake small scale renew-

able energy generation and storage pro-

jects. 

Grants of between $2500 and $12,500 

are available under the program which is 

only being offered to community groups 

in 36 electorates, including Page and 

Richmond, throughout the country. 

Projects could include purchase and 

installation of solar photovoltaic sys-

tems, battery storage for solar photovol-

taic systems and solar hot water systems. 

To be eligible community groups must: 

 be located in an eligible region 

 have at least $2,500 of eligible ex-

penditure 

 hold an Australian Business Number 

(ABN) 

 provide a letter of consent from the 

building owner/manager, if you are 

not the building owner/manager 

 ensure you use an installer that is 

accredited and licensed to perform 

the relevant electrical/plumbing work 

(for solar photovoltaic generation and 

battery storage systems installers 

must also be accredited with the 

Clean Energy Council) 

 provide the relevant mandatory at-

tachments. 

Applications will close at 5pm AEST 

on Thursday 31 May 2018. For further 

information go to https://www.busin 

ess.gov.au/Assistance/Solar-Commun 

ities-Program#regions. 

Renewal energy grants  

AVAILABLE 

February flew by 

with nary a whim-

per! 

Council has had 

another very suc-

cessful funding 

round, through the 

Stronger Country 

Communities 

grants, receiving 

almost $1m in 

total for communi-

ty projects. 

Now that the Visions for the Villages 

process has identified projects for these 

smaller communities, Council will be 

applying for funding for them in the up-

coming rounds.   

The Clarence Way is another big ticket 

item on the agenda which we have 

identified as a priority. We also are 

exploring options around opening up 

Peacock Creek/Iron Pot Creek Rd be-

tween Bonalbo and Kyogle to enhance 

connectivity of the villages with a larger 

town. 

NOROC has identified 10 regional 

priorities which are compatible with the 

NSW Government’s priorities and Coun-

cil’s community strategic plan.  This will 

enhance our lobbying capacity as we 

focus on projects which will have a re-

gional impact. 

The Old Bonalbo CWA held their Teal 

Afternoon Tea this month.  The event 

raises much needed funds for ovarian 

cancer and I would like to congratulate 

everyone involved in the organisation of 

it - it is an information sharing day as 

well as a fundraiser, highlighting serious 

women’s health issues. 

Council is partnering with the Depart-

ment of Primary Industries 

to deliver a free workshop 

through the Rural Resili-

ence Program on 27 March 

in Bonalbo Hall.  

The workshop shows you how to 

showcase your stock or produce through 

the development of an online video. 

If you are interested, please contact Jen 

at jen.haberecht@dpi.nsw.gov.au to 

book your place but hurry as places are 

limited. 
With so any of our projects getting 

funded, the staff will be working extra 

hard to deliver a very ambitious works 

program as they did last year.  Here’s a 

tip of the hat to them - we couldn’t do it 

without you. 

Danielle Mulholland 

Council waste facilities will be closed 

on Good Friday (30 March), Easter Sat-

urday (31 March), and Easter Monday (2 

April). 

However, the Kyogle and Mallanganee 

waste facilities will be open on Easter 

Sunday (1 April). 

All waste facilities also will be closed 

on Anzac Day (Wednesday 25 April). 

Council’s administration centre and the 

Kyogle library also will be closed from 

Friday 30 March to Monday 2 April in-

clusive for the Easter break. 

For urgent matters, please call Coun-

cil’s after hours number 6626 6800. 

Easter opening 
hours for council facilities 

From the MAYOR 

Kyogle Council’s three public swim-

ming pools will remain open until the 

end of the school holidays. 

The Kyogle, Woodenbong and Bonal-

bo pools will close down for the off sea-

son on Monday 30 April. 

Council is hoping to take the inflatable 

activity centre to each of the three pools 

during the April school holidays. Fur-

ther details to be advised. 

Pools to stay open to end of  

school holidays  

https://www.business.gov.au/Assistance/Solar-Communities-Program#regions
mailto:jen.haberecht@dpi.nsw.gov.au
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Organisers of the Border Ranges Rally 

proposed for 13, 14 and 15 July this year 

have begun consulting with Kyogle district 

residents and property owners affected by 

proposed road closures. 

Members of the Gold Coast Tweed Mo-

torsporting Club (GCTMC) are door-

knocking residents who live along the 

route of the proposed rally as well as af-

fected side roads. 

Lack of advance notification was identi-

fied by the community as an issue follow-

ing the 2016 rally. 

Council resolved after that rally that the 

GCTMC would have to submit a proposal 

for any future events to allow for consulta-

tion with affected property owners and 

residents before deciding whether or not to 

approve it. 

In line with its push for greater commu-

nity consultation, Council also plans to 

conduct a mail out to property owners and 

residents living along the proposed route. 

The 2018 event plan submitted to Coun-

cil identifies nine possible rally stages -- 

Happy Valley, Hillyards, Baraimal 

(unlikely to be used), Pines, Dyraaba, 

Knights, Old Cob-O-Corn, and Toonum-

bar -- which are likely to be affected by 

road closures. 

Under the proposal, rally headquarters 

would be based at the Kyogle Show-

ground, with the first day (Friday 13 July) 

of the event set aside for reconnaissance 

runs which would be conducted at normal 

road speeds. The only road earmarked for 

closure on day one is Ferndale Road which 

will be used for media and promotional 

drives. 

Competitive stages of the rally would be 

held around Kyogle on the Saturday and 

Sunday, with an evening stage at the 

showground on Saturday night. 

Council will decide the fate of the pro-

posed rally following the completion of 

the community consultation. 

The 2016 rally generated considerable 

community attention with Council receiv-

ing deputations, petitions and submissions 

from groups and individuals both firmly 

opposed to and in support of the rally 

event. 

In response to the community interest, 

Council conducted a survey of landowners 

and residents along the rally route to gauge 

their views. 

The majority of people who took part in 

the survey (78 %) were in favour of the 

rally, 79% were keen to see Council sup-

port future events and 77% believed the 

overall effect of the event to be positive. 

Of the 10 people who said they did not 

think Council should support any future 

rallies, many listed the impact of the rally 

on the environment and council infrastruc-

ture as well as dust, noise and inconven-

ience it caused residents as reasons for 

opposing it.  

The GCTMC is also planning on holding 

rallies at Urbenville (the Urbenville Sprint 

on 19 May) and Woodenbong (Yowie 

Country Rally on 13 October) this year.  

 An application is already before the 

Tenterfield Shire Council for the Urben-

ville Sprint Rally, which will not affect 

any roads in the Kyogle Council area. An 

application to conduct the Yowie Country 

Rally will be presented to Kyogle Council 

later this year. 

Community advised of 

RALLY PLANS 

One year after the March 

2017 flood and three of the 

four bridges washed away in 

the Kyogle Council local gov-

ernment area have been rebuilt. 

Council also has repaired all 

but one of the 12 major land-

slips caused by the deluge in 

the wake of ex-tropical cyclone 

Debbie and repaired numerous 

culverts and washouts. 

While the Council has 

worked tirelessly to fix the 

worst of the flood damage and 

restore access to residents, it's 

likely to be another 12 months 

before all of the work is com-

pleted. 

The final repair bill is ex-

pected to top $9 million and 

has been funded through the 

National Disaster Relief and 

Recovery Arrangements.  

Of the four bridges destroyed 

in the flood, bridges on Collins 

Creek, McClellands and Sawpit 

Creek roads have been rebuilt 

and are open to traffic. Con-

struction of the final bridge on 

Robothams Road has begun 

and is expected to be complet-

ed by the end of June.  

A lot of the outstanding flood 

repairs involves restoring 

drainage issues and gravel 

washed away on unsealed 

roads. This work will be under-

taken in tandem with Council's 

regular maintenance cycle over 

the next 12 months. 

Council's General Manager 

Graham Kennett praised staff 

for their hard work over the 

past 12 months. 

He said they had worked long 

and hard to fix the flood dam-

age as well as complete Coun-

cil's ambitious capital works 

program. 

The new bridge on Sawpit Creek Road which was built by contractors and opened to traffic on 15 March. 

Flood recovery nears 
completion 
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Kyogle Council ratepayers and residents 

have just a few days left to take part in 

Kyogle Council's community survey. 

The survey which has been running since 

early January aims to determine what 

Council programs and services are most 

important to the community and how 

Council can improve their delivery. 

Council would also like to know what 

the community thinks its priorities should 

be going into the future? 

The survey can be done on-line until 

4pm Friday 30 March 2018, or completed 

in hard copy form and dropped in to Coun-

cil's Administration Centre or posted to 

PO Box 11, Kyogle NSW 2474. 

It takes just a few minutes to complete, 

asks 16 questions and gives people the 

chance to comment on any other issues 

that may not have been addressed in the 

survey. 

To complete the survey online go to 

www.surveymonkey.com/r/5MQGJ8D 

Hard copies of the survey, can be col-

lected from: Kyogle Council's Administra-

tion Centre; Tabulam Post Office; Mallan-

ganee Post Office; Cawongla Store; Old 

Bonalbo Post Office; Wadeville Store; 

Bonalbo Post Office; Woodenbong Post 

Office; and the Wiangaree Post Office.  

Projects in Kyogle and Woodenbong 

will benefit from almost $1 million in 

funding under round one of the State Gov-

ernment's Strong Country Communities 

(SCC) Fund. 

The funding was announced last week by 

Member for Lismore Thomas George. 

The Kyogle Council projects to be fund-

ed were: 

• Greening Kyogle Main Street $100,000  

• Kyogle Aquatic Centre redevelopment 

$154,336  

• Kyogle Memorial Institute Hall revital-

ization $220,000  

• Kyogle Recreation Reserve improve-

ments $100,000  

• Kyogle Amphitheatre stage $100,000  

• Kyogle All Active expansion $100,000  

• Woodenbong Recreation Reserve im-

provements $100,000  

 “Stronger Country Communities fund-

ing is an investment in local infrastructure 

to improve the lives of residents and en-

hance the attractiveness of our region – 

this funding will help us do exactly that,” 

Mr George said.  

Kyogle Council Mayor Cr Danielle Mul-

holland described the funding announce-

ment as ‘great news for Kyogle and 

Woodenbong’. 

“These projects have been planned for 

quite some time and now the funding and 

the planning have come together and we 

have a fabulous result for the community,” 

she said. 

“These projects were developed through 

the community strategic planning process 

and Council advocated and applied for 

funding on this mandate.   

“It’s great to see the community engage-

ment and planning processes coming to 

fruition with such tangible results through 

our partnerships with the State Govern-

ment. 

“We have recently undertaken further 

engagement in the villages through the 

Visions of the Villages process and I ex-

pect that future Stronger Country Commu-

nity funding rounds will reflect the village 

priorities that have been identified.” 

Kyogle Council has been allocated $1.4 

million in round two of the Stronger Coun-

try Communities Fund. 

The Stronger Country Communities fund 

is one of the six funds that make up the 

NSW Government’s $1.3 billion Regional 

Growth Fund.  

It targets smaller-sized projects that have 

the capacity to make a big difference to 

the lives of country people.  

Almost $1M for 
seven community projects   

Still time to complete 

Council survey 

All smiles at the Stronger Country Communities Funding announcement are, from left, Kyogle Council 

Deputy Mayor Cr John Burley, Kyogle Council Mayor Cr Danielle Mulholland, Member for Lismore 

Thomas George, and Kyogle Council General Manager Graham Kennett 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2F5MQGJ8D&h=ATPwreBJo1bmNraIqCASYTI9Gmmo_EFar2koUmJtTyUmi4EGfqJDpKcHAQSgQ-eHnkQfl7FAy1nnA83oNLwj564exQ1P7xBqj-gvlCmF2_Q4GZgvUeErxVnpRvGqRozm410e4JrITat4tTIPPLfMMdDtf891k7LLQQbQhHTw2-uAGBZIaX
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Patching of potholes on the length of 

Clarence Way is a priority for Council 

this month. 

Heavy patching of Iron Pot Creek Road 

and Afterlee Road also will be carried 

out, while work will start on the initial 

seal of a section of Afterlee Road between 

Dam Access Road and Afterlee Public 

School. 

Council also plans to upgrade the Sum-

merland Way at The Glen during April.  

The road will remain open under traffic 

control while the work is carried out, but 

short delays can be expected during work 

hours.  

This job is separate to the project man-

aged by Roads and Maritime Service 4km 

north of Grevillia between Imbreys Road 

and Montgomerys Road. 

Other major works planned for the com-

ing month include: 

 Repair of a landslip on Theresa Creek 

Road. This work will be carried out by a 

contractor and will be funded through 

the joint State/Federal Natural Disaster 

Relief and Recovery Arrangements. 

 Installation of a culvert on Bennetts 

Road in conjunction with other flood 

damage repair works.  

Eden Creek Road and the southern sec-

tion of Clarence Way will be graded dur-

ing April, while slashing will be carried 

out on Bruxner Highway, Fawcetts Plain 

Road and around Green Pigeon.  

Vegetation spraying is planned for Sum-

merland Way and Kyogle Road. 

There is good news for motorists, with 

construction of McIntosh Bridge on Lions 

Road  nearing completion. 

French Bridge and Ottery Bridge on 

Williams Road are expected to open to 

traffic in April and a temporary bridge 

will be constructed on Leeses Road.  

Council targets pothole repairs 

on Clarence Way 

Ten bridges that have recently been 

rebuilt or are in the process of being 

rebuilt in the Kyogle Council area 

now have official names. 

The bridges - five on Gradys Creek 

Road and one each on Lions Road, 

Collins Creek Road, Back Creek 

Road, McClelland Road, and Sawpit 

Creek Road - had previously only 

been known by anecdotal names. 

The final names adopted by the 

Council are inline with the Geograph-

ic Names Board guidelines and sub-

missions from the community. 

The bridge names are: Trihey 

Bridge (previously known as Boyles 

Bridge), Herd Bridge (Heards 

Bridge), Davies Bridge (Davis 

Bridge), Murray Bridge (Murrays 

Bridge), Jack Hurley Bridge (Boyles 

Bridge), McIntosh Bridge 

(McIntoshes Bridge), Wagayn Bridge 

(Collins Creek Bridge), Dwyer Bridge 

(Boorabee Park Bridge), Jackson 

Bridge (Jacksons Bridge), Hogan 

Bridge (Hogans Bridge). 

Names for 10 new 

BRIDGES  
If you’ve got old paint, out of date gas 

bottles or blown light bulbs piling up in 

the back of the garage, it’s time to take 

action and visit your local Community 

Recycling Centre located at the Kyogle 

Waste Facility. 

Household quantities of these items as 

well as batteries, oils and smoke detectors 

can be dropped off free of charge all year 

around.  

Not only is it free for all NSW residents 

to drop off at their CRC, but it also means 

that most of these items will be recycled 

ensuring that these precious resources 

don’t end up as landfill.  

More than 237 tonnes of unwanted paint 

and 102 tonnes of old gas bottles have 

already been recycled through the North 

Coast’s Community Recycling Centres.  

The paint ends up as an alternative fuel 

for use in cement kilns and undamaged 

gas bottles are retested, restamped and 

returned into the hire industry. Damaged 

bottles and paint tins are recycled as scrap 

metal. 

The Kyogle CRC at the Kyogle Waste 

Facility, Runnymede Road, Kyogle, is 

open Monday to Friday 7.30am – 12pm 

and Saturday and Sunday from 9am – 

4pm 

To find out more contact Kyogle Coun-

cil on 6632 3002 or go to: http://

www.newaste.org.au/crc-online.html 

where you can also complete a feedback 

survey and go into the draw to win one of 

three $100 DIY vouchers. But hurry as 

the survey closes on 31 March 2018. 

Free drop off at  
community recycling centre 

Right: Contractors will start work in April on 

repairs to this landslip on Theresa Creek Road. 

http://www.newaste.org.au/crc-online.html
http://www.newaste.org.au/crc-online.html
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Those WAGS are at it again at the 

Roxy Gallery! 

Members of the Woodenbong Arts 

Group (WAG) are showcasing their 

creative skills as part of an exhibition 

at the gallery which will run until 7 

April 2018. 

Titled ‘It’s Those WAGS Again!’, 

the exhibition will feature sculptures, 

fibre art, jewellery, painting and print 

making. 

Woodenbong Arts Group members 

are regulars at the Roxy Gallery. 

The group came together some 

years ago in a bid to support and en-

courage creative people living in the 

area known locally as West of the 

Range. 

For many years they have helped 

keep a creative focus visible in their 

communities of Woodenbong, Ur-

benville, Bonalbo and surrounds.  

The organisation itself was sur-

prised to discover just how many 

creating folk were living and creating 

art in the area. 

The exhibition at the gallery gives 

these artists the opportunity to ex-

pand their profiles in the creative arts 

arena. 

WAGS back at  
Kyogle’s Roxy Gallery 

Anzac Day 2018 will be commemorated 

at the following locations across the 

Kyogle Local Government area on 

Wednesday 25 April. 

Bonalbo/Old Bonalbo  

5.25am - Assemble at the corner of 

Sandilands and Koreelah Streets to march 

to Patrick McNamee Anzac Memorial 

Park for 5.30am Dawn Service.  

9.30am - Anzac Service at Old Bonalbo 

Soldiers' Memorial Hall conducted by 

Bonalbo RSL sub-Branch on behalf of Old 

Bonalbo CWA. 

10.55am - Assemble at corner of 

Sandilands and Peacock Streets to march 

to Bonalbo Community Hall for 11am 

service. Wreath laying ceremony at Patrick 

McNamee Anzac Memorial Park to fol-

low. 

12pm - Refreshments and two-up at Dog 

and Bull Hotel and Bonalbo Bowling and 

Recreation Club. 

Kyogle  

5.30am - Dawn Service at the Kyogle 

Cenotaph. 

10-10.15am - Group and individual wreath 

laying at Kyogle Cenotaph 

10.15am - Assemble for Anzac Day 

March adjacent to the Kyogle Pool. 

10.30am - March through centre of town. 

11am - Anzac Day Memorial Service at 

Kyogle Memorial Institute  

Mallanganee  

11am - Assemble for Anzac Day March at 

Mallanganee Memorial Hall; march to 

Memorial Park, Mallanganee. 

11.10am - Anzac Day Memorial Service 

and wreath laying ceremony. 

11.30am - Children's games at the Mallan-

ganee Sports Oval. 

12.30pm -- Barbecue lunch and two-up at 

the Mallanganee Tavern. 

Woodenbong  

5.30am - Dawn Service at the Wooden-

bong Water Tower. 

6.15am - Gunfire Breakfast at Wooden-

bong Hotel 

10.30am - Assemble for Anzac Day 

March at National Australia Bank. A flyo-

ver has been requested  

11am - Anzac Day Memorial Service at 

Woodenbong Public Hall, guest speakers 

will be Tom and Lynette Downham and 

Mark Ellem. 

11.45am - March to the Lest We Forget 

Sign; wreath laying ceremony. 

12.30pm - Luncheon at RSL Hall, num-

bers limited, RSVP Ros Johnson on 6630 

5900 or at the NAB. 

4-8pm - Two-up Woodenbong Hotel run 

by Woodenbong RSL and Woodenbong 

War Memorial Trust; Minute silence at 

6pm 

ANZAC DAY       
to be commemorated 

Geometry at Clarence George by Vilya de Tozser is featured in the WAGS exhibition. 

It's show time in the Upper Clarence. 

The 90th annual Bonalbo Show will be held on 

Friday 13 April and Saturday 14 April, with the 

27th annual Woodenbong Show to follow on Sun-

day 15 April. 

Friday's program at Bonalbo will include work-

ing cattle dog trials and the judging of the pavilion 

exhibits, while on  Saturday there will be a horse 

events, poultry and cattle judging, show jumping, a 

Young Farmers Challenge, the grand parade and a 

free jumping castle for the children. 

As well as the traditional show attractions on 

Saturday there will be snake and reptile shows and 

the band Zed8 will perform at various times 

throughout the day. 

The action at the Woodenbong Show gets under-

way at 8am with equestrian events, show jumping, 

and a dog show. 

Other events on the day-long program include 

beef cattle judging, a miniature horse show, kids 

games, a Show Girl competition, Young Farmers 

Challenge, pavilions classes, and a damper compe-

tition. 

There also will be sporting events, a grand pa-

rade, and heavy horses. 

There will be plenty of grandstand and picnic 

seating around both the Bonalbo and Woodenbong 

showgrounds and hot and cold food and refresh-

ments will be available at the two events. 

IT’S SHOW TIME  
on the Upper Clarence 
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Kyogle Farmers Market 
The Kyogle Farmers Market is held on Saturday mornings in 

Stratheden Street, Kyogle (between the Summerland Way and 

the library).  

To book a stall phone Rupert on 0403 628 292 or Anne on 

6632 1851. 

Billy Cart Fun Day 
A Billy Cart Fun Day will be held at the Woodenbong Golf 

Club on Sunday 8 April from 10am. 

The day promises family fun for all ages and will include  fan-

cy dress, junior and senior categories, best presented billy cart, 

and fastest billycart. There will be loads of prizes on offer and a 

tug-o-war. 

All welcome to attend. For further details phone Rod on 6635 

1590 or 0499 910 278. 

Winter Appeal Day 
The Doubtful Creek Red Cross will hold its annual winter ap-

peal day on Tuesday 10 April at the Dyraaba Hall from 10am. 

Admission is $5. 

Morning tea and lunch will be provided. 

Entertainment by Michael and Anne plus lucky door prizes, 

games, raffles, bring and buy stall and hoy played after lunch. 

RSVP by 2 April to Michelle on 6667 1187 and Margaret on 

6667 1207. 

Pre-school anniversary 
Woodenbong Pre-School will celebrate its 50th anniversary 

with an open day on Sunday 20 May. 

If you would like to contribute a story or photo (preference for 

pre 1980s) contact the pre-school on 6635 1372. 

Community event  

CALENDAR 

Seniors Festival 
Kyogle library will host a seniors festival 

from 4-15 April and everyone is invited 

to attend. 

Events will include: 

 Welcome to Kyogle morning tea on 

Wednesday 4 April from 10.30-

11.30am -- come have a chat, play some 

old fashioned party games and make 

some new friends. Please bring a plate 

to share for morning tea. 

 Thursday 5 April free hearing and hear-

ing aid checks will be conducted by Bay 

Audio from 10.30am-2pm. Cuppa pro-

vided. 

 Tuesday 10 April there will be a Create 

Make Share paper craft workshop from 

10.30am-12.30pm. 

 Wednesday 11 April, 10am start, Amber 

from Access Com will give a free 

demonstration of Cap Tel a new product 

for people having trouble hearing over 

the phone. Morning tea provided. 

 Thursday 12 April, 1030am-11.30am, 

Let's do Macrame Again. 

 Friday 13 April, 10.30-11.30am, Col-

ouring-in for Grown Ups. 

No bookings required, just come along 

on the day. 

For details about these and other events 

planned for the seniors festival, contact 

library staff on 6632 1134. 

Laptops 
Kyogle library now has laptops availa-

ble for members over 16 years of age to 

use within the library. 

They are free to use, all you need is 

your library card. 

Lego Club 
Lego Club meets at the Kyogle library 

on the second and fourth Thursdays of 

each month from 4-5pm. 

Lego Club is free for all five to 12 year 

olds and gives children the chance to get 

creative and build to a theme.  

Please contact Kyogle library on 6632 

1134 for bookings and further details. 

Mahjong 

A Mahjong Group meets at the Kyogle 

library every Tuesday from 1-3.30pm.  

Story Time 
A great new group for infants and their 

parents/carers has started at the Kyogle 

library. 

Start Together Story Time is held on 

Fridays from 10-11am, is a free group and 

is suitable for children aged from birth to 

three years of age. 

The group aims to develop: 
 A love of books and lifelong use of li-

braries 

 Pre-reading skills and a desire to learn 

to read 

 Listening and language skills 

 Imagination and creativity 

For further details, phone the library on 

6632 1134 or the Family 

Support Network on 6621 

2489. 

Pizza N Pages 
Pizza and Pages will now be held on the 

third Thursday afternoon of each month 

during school terms. 

The group is for 10-18 year olds 

(tweens and teens) and runs from 3.30-

4.30pm. 

There is always free pizza and generally 

a free make and take home craft. 

The next Pizza and Pages event will be 

on Thursday 19 April. 

No bookings needed – just drop-in and 

join in the fun. 

Kids Club 
Kyogle Library's Parents N Kids Club 

now meets on the second and fourth Sat-

urday mornings of the month. 

The library, through the Kids Club, 

aims to provide a welcoming space with 

resources for parents/families/carers to 

enjoy quality, fun times with their chil-

dren. Enjoy Lego, calm colouring in and 

free make and take home craft. 

This is an unstructured activity so chil-

dren must be supervised at all times. 

The Kids Club operates from 10.30-

11.30am. Upcoming meeting dates: 24 

March, 7 April and 21 April. 

Library closed 
Kyogle library will be closed for Easter 

from Friday 30 March to Monday 2 April. 

KYOGLE LIBRARY 

Kyogle Library 

NEWS 
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Weed biosecurity in the Kyogle Council 

area is undertaken by Rous County Coun-

cil (RCC). 

RCC is constituted under the Local 

Government Act 1993, and was specifical-

ly formed to provide weed biosecurity as 

well as bulk water supply and flood miti-

gation services to councils on the North-

ern Rivers. 

Kyogle Council has elected only to use 

its weed biosecurity services. 

RCC uses the weeds listed in the Biose-

curity Act 2015 and the Regional Strategic 

Weed Management Plan to guide its ac-

tivities and those of the community.  

The regional plan sorts weeds into cate-

gories in order of priority based on their 

level of threat, current distribution and 

feasibility to control.  

As the local control authority, RCC: 

 Conducts property inspections for com-

pliance with the Act.  

 Identifies, inspects and treats high risk 

sites and pathways, and develops weed 

management plans for the region includ-

ing rapid response plans for new incur-

sions.  

 Controls high priority weeds on road-

sides, and rapid response control to new 

weed incursions.  

 Creates and distributes weed education 

material including flyers and media re-

leases, “best practice” advice, and infor-

mation on weed control.  

 Provides plant identification assistance.  

 Delivers training and information to 

landholder and community groups and 

schools, at workshops and field days.  

 Provide access to biological control 

agents through the Department of Pri-

mary Industries 

RCC does not: 

 Spray common roadside weeds or con-

trol common weeds on Public land.  

 Control weeds on private property as 

contractors, or for free. RCC also cannot 

advertise or recommend private contrac-

tors for weed spraying.  

 Become involved in discussions be-

tween neighbouring landholders regard-

ing common weeds.  

If you are a landholder, it is your re-

sponsibility to look around your property 

regularly for any new weed incursions. 

You should know your weeds and 

where they are categorised under the Bi-

osecurity Act.  

It’s also your responsibility to manage 

your own property to eradicate the weed 

or minimise (depending on the weed) the 

risk of weeds spreading.  

For more information contact Rous 

County Council Weed Biosecurity on 

6623 3847.  

Rous County Council tackles 

weed control  

KYOGLE COUNCIL  

HOURS 8.30AM-4PM 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 

PO BOX 11, 1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle, NSW, 2474                           

Telephone : 02 6632 1611, After hours emergency: 02 6626 6800      

Facsimile: 02 6632 2228, Email: council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au       

Website: www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au  Facebook: www.facebook.com/KyogleCouncil 

A WARD 

Cr  Kylie Thomas  

0428 919 496 

kylie.thomas@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr  Hayden Doolan 

0402 097 185 

hayden.doolan@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr Janet Wilson 

0422 957 773 

janet.wilson@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

B WARD 

Cr John Burley (Deputy Mayor) 

6632 1436 or 0437 252 376 

john.burley@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr  Maggie May 

0499 551 714 or 6633 3338 (a/h) 

maggie.may@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr  Robert Dwyer 

6632 3352 

bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

C WARD 

Cr  Danielle Mulholland (Mayor) 

0438 931 425 

danielle.mulholland@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr  Lindsay Passfield 

6635 1429 

lindsay.passfield@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Cr  Earle Grundy 

6665 3290 

earle.grundy@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 

Council Meetings: The next Ordinary Council meeting will 

be held on Monday 9 April 2018 at 5pm. Ordinary meetings 

are held on the second Monday of every month except Jan-

uary. Meetings start at 5pm and are held at the Kyogle 

Council Chambers, 1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle. 

The first item of general business is Question Time which 

provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions of 

Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on a     

specific issue during the meeting, email or phone the    

General Manager prior to the close of business on the day 

preceding the meeting for public access. 

 

REGIONAL ROADS INFORMATION 

www.myroadinfo.com.au 

RECYCLING FACILITIES 

All  Council waste facilities have recycling capabilities (if 

separated) and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, 

aluminium, glass, and plastic at no charge. 

The waste facility hours of operation are:  

Kyogle: 7.30am-12pm Monday to Friday 

   9am-4pm Saturday & Sunday 

Woodenbong: Tuesday & Saturday 9am-4pm  

Bonalbo: Wednesday & Saturday 9am-4pm  

Mallanganee: Thursday & Sunday 9am-4pm   

Council 
CONTACT 

Council Meetings 


